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December 12, 2017


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

As required by the 2017-2018 Biennial Budget Ordinance 18409, Section 62, Proviso 1, I am transmitting to the King County Council a report, and a motion approving the report, pertaining to roadway preservation and maintenance projects in the County Road Major Maintenance Fund (3855) and Roads Capital Fund (3860). 

The proviso reads:

SECTION 62.P1. 

Of this appropriation, $250,000 shall not be expended or encumbered until:  (1) the executive transmits a report pertaining to projects in the county road major maintenance fund (3855) and roads capital fund (3860), that are either substantially complete roadway preservation and maintenance projects or roadway preservation and maintenance projects that have not reached substantial completion but have had moneys appropriated, and a motion that should approve the report; and (2) a motion approving the report is passed by the council.  The motion shall reference the subject matter, the proviso’s ordinance, ordinance section and proviso number in both the title and body of the motion.

For the purposes of this proviso, roadway preservation and maintenance projects that have reached substantial completion are “completed projects” and roadway preservation and maintenance projects that have not reached substantial completion are “incomplete projects.”

The report shall include, but not be limited to, the following information by council district pertaining to projects in the county road major maintenance fund (3855) and roads capital fund (3860):

A. [bookmark: _GoBack]The locations and lane miles, if applicable, of all completed and incomplete projects, such as roadway name and cross street termini;
B. The capital project number or numbers associated with the completed and incomplete projects;
C. The pavement ratings, if applicable, for all completed and incomplete projects;
D. Actual costs for completed projects and projected total costs for incomplete projects; and
E. Actual completion dates for all completed projects and the anticipated start dates of all incomplete projects.

The executive must file the report and the motion required by this proviso by December 15, 2017, in the form of a paper original and an electronic copy with the clerk of the council, who shall retain the original and provide an electronic copy to all councilmembers, the council chief of staff, the policy staff director and the lead staff for the transportation, economy and environment committee or its successor.  If the plan and motion are not transmitted by that date, appropriation authority for the $250,000 restricted by this proviso will lapse.

During the 2017/18 budget process the Council identified an additional $19 million to substantially increase funding for roadway preservation. Roads has been in a funding decline for the last 13 years, and the staffing in the division has been severely cut. The unanticipated expansion of Roads’ capital program required the division to mobilize a rapid and focused approach to deliver the new program. The approach included the following actions: establish a Project Delivery Office; expand internal monitoring and oversight; separate the roles of Engineering Services Section Manager from the duties of the County Road Engineer; and add staff in key disciplines.

As a result of this approach, Roads successfully accomplished a larger pavement preservation program than anticipated when the budget was submitted to Council in fall of 2016. By the end of 2017, Roads will have completed roadway preservation work on 46 road segments, bringing 108 lane miles up to a pavement condition score of 100 (on an industry standard scale of 1 to 100).

The successful delivery of the largest ever roadway preservation program demonstrates the ability to focus resources, build and sustain a common goal division-wide, and deliver much-needed preservation work. Roads will continue to build on the tools and strengths established in 2017 to support similarly successful delivery in 2018.

The attached motion and report are consistent with the King County Strategic Plan goal of supporting safe communities by maintaining safe and secure county-owned infrastructure, including roads and bridges.

It is estimated that this report and associated research and analysis cost $16,000 to produce.

Thank you for your consideration of the attached report and motion. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Brenda Bauer, Road Services Director, at 206-477-3580.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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